## Barrett Township Supervisors August 28, 2017

A Special Meeting of the Barrett Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 14, 2017 at the Barrett Township Building on Route 390 in Mountainhome. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chairman Ralph Megliola.

Present: Benjie Labar, Ralph Megliola, John Seese, Loree Guthrie, Jeryl Rinehart and the public. William Pipolo, Jr., Solicitor Todd Weitzmann and Pam Gardsy were absent.

## **Public Hearing:**

The purpose of the Public Hearing is for the opportunity for the public to comment on proposed Ordinance No. 191, the Zoning Map amendments. Public Notices were mailed to thirty six (36) property owners to correct properties that were zoned in two or more Zoning Districts and one property owner requesting to be changed back to a similar zoning district when the Zoning Ordinance was amended in 2013. It was noted that there have been no changes to the ordinance since the previously held Public Hearing on Wednesday, July 26, 2017. Ralph Megliola made a motion to adopt the Zoning Map amendments. The motion was seconded by Loree Guthrie and carried. All Supervisors voted aye.

As there was no further business or public comment, Ralph Megliola made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 a.m. The motion was seconded by Benjie Labar and carried. All Supervisors voted aye.

Sincerely, The Rinehart